
TEXAS A&M AGRILIFE

EXTNENSTION SERVICE

January 2023 4-H Newsletter

Cotulla 4-H Meeting:
January 9, 2023: Extension Office- 7pm



Encinal 4-H Meeting:

January 11, 2023: Community Center- 7pm





Upcoming Events/Reiminders
Broiler Delivery: Broiler will be delivered on Friday, January 20, 2023, for those that


have ordered. Pick up location will be at the extension office. The time will be

announced as we get closer to the date. Please make sure you are getting prepped


before that day. Feed needs to be purchased, pens need to be cleaned out &

sanitized, water & feed buckets should be washed and etc. Please make sure you also

pick up an entry form during this time. Those will be due back to the Extension Office


by Friday, Feb. 4th. Contact our office with questions at 830-483-5165.



4-H Attendance Rule: Please make sure that you are attending 4-H meetings to meet

the requirements for our March show. Each 4-Hers must attend 4 out of 6 meetings

to be eligible. Please contact your club secretary officer to see how many meetings


you have attended. 



Eligibility: Remember that you MUST be passing at the end of the 4th 6 weeks to be

able to show in March. The end of the 4th 6 weeks is Friday, February 17, 2023. Make


sure that you are keeping up with all of your grades! 



Fort Worth Stock Show & Rodeo: January 13-February 4
San Angelo Livestock Show: February 2-19

San Antonio Livestock Show: February 9-26
Austin Livestock Show: March 10-24

Houston Livestock Show: February 27-March 19
If you are needing a more detailed schedule of these shows, please stop by the office,


and we will be happy to print these out for you!



Major Livestock Show Exhibitors: If you are showing at any major livestock show

through La Salle Co. 4-H, excuses will be sent to your school during those dates.


Contact us with any questions regarding this.



Project Checks: If you are needing help with your animal projects or have any

questions, please reach out to our office. We can do animal checks if needed! Also, be


on the lookout for upcoming weigh days! 



Scale & Clipper Usage: If you are needing access to our livestock scales and/or

clippers those are available to you upon request! Contact our office to schedule a


time frame or with more questions at 830-483-5165!





Encinal 4-H BINGO Fundraiser 

This a reminder to all Encinal 4-H members that we will

need a $15 valued prize and a $25 valued prize from our

officers.  Also, please don't forget to bring your items for


the concession stand that will be available. Hope to see

everyone there!  



La Salle County Shooting Sports
Practices are still happening every Thursday at 6 pm-American


Legion.



  Shooters, we will be shooting for the STATE postal league coming up

in a few weeks.  For this event, we will shoot in the county, score our


own targets and we will give those scores back to you to enter during

the event registration which is done on texas.4honline.com



Registration opens on Feb 1st for our DISTRICT postal league. 

For this event, we will register, then shoot in the county after we


receive our targets. 



Be on the lookout for more info on our District Benavidez contest!  



District 12 4-H Postal League 



Links have been emailed out and posted to

our Facebook Group Page! 





Texas 4-H Update

Texas 4-H will be having their night at NASA again this year!

On March 4-5, 2023, any actively enrolled 4-H member will


be able to participate in hands-on STEM activities,

presentations from astronauts, a guided tour of rocket city,


and get to have an overnight camping experience at the

space center. Registration will be open on 4HOnline January


1-31, 2023, and will be $90/ person (youth or adult).



Only a couple of weeks left in the Texas 4-H Jerky

Jackpot! Encourage your youth to keep selling for some

big prizes. Orders close out on December 31st. 4-Her's

are eligible for prizes. Visit the Texas 4-H Jerky Jackpot


website to order. 



New information has come out about the National 4-H

Conference! Applications will be open December 7, 2022

- December 22, 2022, and delegates will be announced in


early January 2023. Contact Megan Logan

(mmlogan@ag.tamu.edu) for more information. See the


National 4-H Conference website for the most up to date

information.  




Success…powered by YOU (SPY) teaches young adults (18

through 24 years of age) healthy relationship skills, along

with financial and parenting skills. Our program gives you


the tools to build a happy, fulfilling and successful life.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYCozw7upkOsdeUlJcD9Bjjy3WdwdQBYa-KRz6LaYhISzXha04pFIo40zz6iDWQnzyPNY3v3WsqH9DaasApCLNlEGMZ2LFBWJprypLF_3WHj8w5Uxghfkj6BmypdVKaY1vLJdaEO2sPca%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695159467%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Qb6tL4h5vwGaPCsP89dztAESWqULVYPT%2FH3o53oGDXk%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYCozw7upkOsdeUlJcD9Bjjy3WdwdQBYa-KRz6LaYhISzXha04pFIo40zz6iDWQnzyPNY3v3WsqH9DaasApCLNlEGMZ2LFBWJprypLF_3WHj8w5Uxghfkj6BmypdVKaY1vLJdaEO2sPca%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695159467%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Qb6tL4h5vwGaPCsP89dztAESWqULVYPT%2FH3o53oGDXk%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYDL-TA3rhFLgYKuleCPLmT-aJlnYyWGJ_FRZyhsyM7LzjFd35pxCrOnZlxOZp2hy1LsmXG4TPZlRukz7ovuGw-AqusZuru_69h4SU_7C0PJvz5eOv19V1uoL7UyV5IbtGg%3D%3D%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695315684%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l1lpZL7mzybXHowl5T28vT5Fcf8W1Lsgd2ecY6sPaxc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYDL-TA3rhFLgYKuleCPLmT-aJlnYyWGJ_FRZyhsyM7LzjFd35pxCrOnZlxOZp2hy1LsmXG4TPZlRukz7ovuGw-AqusZuru_69h4SU_7C0PJvz5eOv19V1uoL7UyV5IbtGg%3D%3D%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695315684%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l1lpZL7mzybXHowl5T28vT5Fcf8W1Lsgd2ecY6sPaxc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYDL-TA3rhFLgYKuleCPLmT-aJlnYyWGJ_FRZyhsyM7LzjFd35pxCrOnZlxOZp2hy1LsmXG4TPZlRukz7ovuGw-AqusZuru_69h4SU_7C0PJvz5eOv19V1uoL7UyV5IbtGg%3D%3D%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695315684%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l1lpZL7mzybXHowl5T28vT5Fcf8W1Lsgd2ecY6sPaxc%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001IeGnl4XAEk8vtNx6I2ZXelbBYY0ACwNqA8196rTVS-0pcOMYP2FOYDL-TA3rhFLgYKuleCPLmT-aJlnYyWGJ_FRZyhsyM7LzjFd35pxCrOnZlxOZp2hy1LsmXG4TPZlRukz7ovuGw-AqusZuru_69h4SU_7C0PJvz5eOv19V1uoL7UyV5IbtGg%3D%3D%26c%3DZC4BtP5HUsta6AJDB3w4yu2TuqR7EST6KXzxhQ7-gmOzPgQDakjB0Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DYZq_Jv_DkXG4sd7p7urMtyQq2XY9pQ7CZEtc9tIhQNq-paXS8h9Dag%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cvictoria.wilson%40ag.tamu.edu%7C90c3891486944d443b9b08dae1c9b4fa%7C9fd7580a64724d9ca142d131d3a7a116%7C0%7C0%7C638070553695315684%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l1lpZL7mzybXHowl5T28vT5Fcf8W1Lsgd2ecY6sPaxc%3D&reserved=0


January 2023 4-H Birthdays
Devyna Munoz: 1/29

Hector Munoz: 1/7
Doulas Ramirez: 1/6
Ezreal Ramirez: 1/14

Carina Rodriguez:1/25
Reina Salazar: 1/16

Emily Velasquez: 1/19

La Salle County-Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service
119 S. Front St

Cotulla, TX 78014
830-483-5165

CEA: Victoria Wilson 
Office Manager: Belinda Segura 

Join us on Facebook: La Salle Co. 4H

The Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service provides equal access in its programs, activities, education, and employment, without regard to race, color, sex,

religion, national origin, disability, age, genetic information, veteran status, sexual orientation, or gender identity. The Texas A&M University System, U.S.


Department of Agriculture, and the County Commissioners Courts of Texas Cooperating. 

Office Closed:
Our office will be closed on Monday, January 16,


2023 for MLK Day.  We will resume normal

business hours on Tuesday, January 18th.  

New year-a new choice, new verse, or just the same

old story?  Ultimately we write it, the choice is yours. 

-Alex Morritt


